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I have lost track of the number of times 
a conversation with someone I have just 
met turns to how bad their memory is.

And that is even before they discover 
a)my interest in the topic and b)my 
achievements at the World Memory 
Championships…

(…Silver Medal before you begin 
wondering :-).

Anyway I digress… 

Back to speaking to strangers which I 
now (amongst other things) do for a 
living and that ironically my mother 
told me I shouldn’t do!

So, conversations with people I have 
just met and the topic of their poor 
memory.
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If it is going to happen early in the 
conversation it is usually immediately 
after the introduction where we have 
just exchanged names.

“I’ll probably forget your name…I 
usually do… my memory is terrible…”

…is what they usually say.

And then they might qualify it with 
statements like:

“I often go into a room and can’t even 
remember why I went in there”

or

“I am always losing my keys (or my 
wallet, or my handbag) at home… it’s 
like someone keeps moving them after I 
have put them down…”

This last statement often worries me if 
I discover they are living alone!

or

“I get to the bottom of a page when 
reading a book or a newspaper and I 
can’t remember what I have read”

Then what happens is they either 
continue the story about never having 
had a good memory “It’s just me”…

OR 

They blame their advancing years because 
“I used to have a good memory when I was 
younger”.

Well if this sounds like you, I want to 
a) give you hope and b) give you a few 
reasons as to why you THINK you have a 
poor memory and c) offer some advice on 
what you can do.
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So first of all the hope bit…

If you are are a relatively healthy 
individual with no drug or alcohol 
addictions then…

THERE IS NOTHING WRONG WITH YOUR MEMORY!

“But what about dementia or Alzheimers?” 
(which is the commonest form of 
dementia) some may ask?

Well if you are under 65 then they 
chances of you suffering from dementia 
if you live in the US or the UK is 
approximately 1600 to 1.

To put that into context, the odds of 
there being a declaration of intelligent 
Alien lifeforms by the President of the 
USA this year is 40 to 1. One of 
Beyonce’s twins to become president of 
the USA is 200 to 1.

I couldn't get any odds on one of 
Beyonce’s twins announcing the presence 
of Alien life when they were President.

The point being that if you are under 
the age of 65 your brain is likely to be 
ok and your memory is fine.

“But…But…But”

…You might girding your loins ready to 
dispute that because you probably have 
tonnes of evidence to prove just how bad 
your memory is.

Well your honour…

That evidence is usually circumstantial.

It appears that your memory is at fault, 
but usually it is because of other 
reasons.
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REASON #1 - Lack of Concentration

Probably the biggest reason people can’t 
remember something is because they never 
had it in the first place.

Meeting people and remembering their 
names is the classic example.

There is so much going in when two 
strangers meet each other for the first 
time - the social pressure of making a 
good impression and saying the right 
things, the focus on saying our name 
properly, the internal dialogue etc etc 
etc.

That usually means when the names are 
exchanged, we never even hear the name.  
Or if we do it goes in one ear and out 
of the other.

And then when we can’t remember the 
name, we naturally blame our memory.

It is the same if we lose our keys or 
wallet or handbag at home. 

We usually put them down when we are 
thinking of something else because we 
have gone into AUTOMATIC and so whilst 
our subconscious knows where we left 
them, our conscious mind hasn’t a clue.

BTW - this is the same phenomena that 
you experience when you drive somewhere 
you travel to regularly and can’t recall 
going through a particular set of lights 
or taking a specific turn.

REASON # 2 - Use it Or Lose It

Another key reason for people’s memories 
appearing to fail is purely through lack 
of use.
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Whilst it isn’t a physical muscle, your 
ability to think and learn and remember 
things can be exercised and improved.

It can get stronger…like a muscle.

Similarly, if you fail to use your 
mental faculties or you get into a 
mental rut of doing the same things over 
and over again, then your ability to 
think, learn and remember will 
deteriorate.

I have felt this keenly myself.

At the height of my competition memory 
abilities, I was able to memorise a 
fully shuffled deck of 52 playing cards 
in just over 80 seconds.  

That was my best time when I was 
training for the world championships.

In the actual competition I correctly 
memorised and recalled a deck in just 
under 3 minutes.  This was part of 
criteria for achieving the International 
Grand Master of Memory status.

The reason for the slower time was the 
stress of competition (more of that 
later).

Now that was a few years ago and whilst 
I know how to remember a deck of cards, 
I could at a push probably still do it…

However…

I am nowhere near as fast as I used to 
be because I have not trained or 
performed at that level for a number of 
years now.
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I could get back to that level, but it 
would require training to rebuild that 
“mental muscle”.

So the point is, if you let your brain 
stagnate, then it won’t work as well for 
you and the inability to recall things 
is one of the most obvious symptoms.

REASON #3 - Stress

I mentioned earlier my card memorising 
performance was less under the stress of 
competition.

Well stress is a key factor that affects 
many aspects of our physical and mental 
health.

I won’t launch into a long explanation 
of the stress response here as I am sure 
if you have found your way here, then 
you are probably already understand the 
fight or flight response.

Stress affects us in 2 ways:

1. In the short term when experiencing 
the point of stress, our thought 
processes default to one of survival 
and being able to remember stuff isn’t 
necessarily useful when escaping from 
a big creature with lots of teeth that 
sees us as lunch.

2.In the long term, the cumulative 
affect of long term stress will create 
a build up of cortisol in your system 
which will act like a toxic bath to 
delicate parts of your brain rotting 
away things like your hippocampus 
(crucial for the transfer of 
information to your long term memory).
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REASON #4 - Health and Lifestyle Choices

Now this one is a biggie and affects us 
in a variety of ways.

This includes issues around the amount 
of alcohol we drink, whether we smoke or 
not, if we take drugs (either 
recreationally or for health reasons) 
and of course how active we are and what 
we eat.

This one subject alone could open up a 
whole can of worms but for brevity I 
want to focus on just two of the factors 
that will affect your memory.

The brain needs oxygen. 

No two ways about it.

You can live without food for about 
three weeks, you can live without water 
for about three days but you try and 
survive longer than 3 minutes without 
breathing.

So oxygen is vital to the body but 
specifically to the brain.  

I am sure you have heard about people 
who end up “brain dead”.  They are 
physically alive but because of a lack 
of oxygen to their brain, they 
essentially end up in a vegetative 
state.

I use the extreme to illustrate a point.

Many people use the reference point of 
their youth to compare their memory 
performance today.

And usually the comparison is not 
favourable…
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But when they were younger it is likely 
they were more physically active - more 
aerobic exercise.

Kids love nothing more than running 
around and getting into all sorts of 
scrapes and adventures and playing 
sports…

…well they did when I was a kid…

Many people as they get older find 
themselves being more sedentary.

Knowledge based jobs that require 
sitting at a desk all day.

Hours commuting in a car every week.

“Relaxing” in front of the TV.

And so we tend to be less aerobically 
fit as we get older if we just let life 
take over like that.

And if that is the case, then less 
oxygen is available to the brain because 
our aerobic capacity and endurance is 
reduced.

Whilst you won’t find yourself brain 
dead (unless of course you end up 
comatose in front of the TV all 
weekend!), the performance of your brain 
will be compromised.

Additionally, as well as lovin’ oxygen, 
the brain also likes water, needs water, 
can’t survive without water…

If you don’t drink enough water every 
day, it will affect your brain.

You see the brain can’t store water and 
as you dehydrate, the levels drop which 
will adversely affect brain function.
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REASON #5 - You Talk Your Way To Having 
A Bad memory

I started this report describing a 
typical encounter with someone who 
believes they have a poor memory.

And remember (excuse the pun) this is a 
conversation with someone BEFORE my 
interest in Memory Improvement is 
revealed.

These people have a hardwired, inbuilt, 
instantly available mantra along the 
lines of:

“I have a poor memory”

or

“My memory is terrible”

or

“I can’t remember people’s names”

Sadly they live by this identity they 
have created under what is known as a 
“Certainty Bias”.

They are absolutely CERTAIN their memory 
is poor…

…Because…

They have lots of reference points to 
justify that (called a confirmation bias 
- they will seek out and only recognise 
data points that support their 
“certainty”).

They will ignore every time they have 
remembered someone’s name, or can recall 
a fact from the past or do remember 
where they left their keys.

Oh no…
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The only things that they focus on are 
where their memory failed them.

So they tell themselves, and others 
(including memory improvement 
specialists!) just how bad their memory 
is.

They keep repeating this over and over 
and over again…

And eventually the subconscious starts 
obeying these commands and affirmations 
in order for it to be consistent with 
the identity the person is creating for 
themselves.

I have seen this time and time again.

HERE’S WHAT YOU CAN DO

So having explained the main causes of 
typical memory problems, what can you do 
about them?

Perhaps you might be expecting me to 
tell you to buy one of my memory 
improvement books?

Or you might be expecting me to 
recommend you attend one of my courses 
or hear me speak at a conference or 
event when I discuss how to use your 
memory more effectively?

Well there are techniques and strategies 
you can use to learn and recall anything 
you want with remarkable speed and 
accuracy and yes I do teach that stuff.

However, that information is quite 
specialist and is good if you want to 
impress your friends with great party 
tricks, compete in memory competitions 
or perhaps more practically learn how to 
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learn things faster, more effectively 
and far more enjoyably.

But before you go down that route here 
are a few things you can easily and 
simply do right away that will have a 
positive impact on your memory.

TIP #1 - Learn to be more in the moment 
to focus clearly and calmly on what is 
going on around you.

TIP #2 - Start learning a new skill or 
explore some new knowledge to stimulate 
your brain.  Do something physical 
(playing an instrument?) and something 
mental (Learn a new language?)

TIP #3 - Learn to relax more.  Unwinding 
in the evening before going to sleep, 
increase your downtime and ensure plenty 
of recuperation between bursts of work 
based effort.

TIP #4 - Exercise more and drink more 
water.  Even if it is just taking a walk 
in the fresh air every day for 20 
minutes or so, it is a start.  Think 
about other forms of exercise like 
cycling, swimming or jogging.

TIP #5 - Watch out for that negative 
self talk about your memory, correct it 
when you spot it and start 
congratulating yourself every time your 
memory does its job.

Try them and let me know how you get on.

If you have any questions about this or 
any other topic related to self growth 
and personal development, do email me 
using the address at the end of the 
report - I will answer your questions 
personally.
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If you’d like to get ideas, tweaks, case 
studies, real life examples, reports and 

insights on the latest cutting edge personal 
development techniques I have tried, tested 

and taught every single month, then 
subscribe to my Private Newsletter today. 

Speak soon

You can’t sell, give away, copy or distribute this report 
without my express permission.  You can’t copy the content 
or images either.  If you need to get in touch with me, you 
can e mail me at michaeltipper.private@googlemail.com 

www.MichaelTipper.com
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